[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Parents / Carers 
We hope you and your families are safe and well.
On Sunday 10th May 2020, the Prime Minister announced that pupils in Nursery could be returning as early as 1st June 2020.  This came as a surprise to us, as it may have to you and we are still trying to make sense of how we can re-open safely.  We are therefore making initial plans, with the guidance from the Government, Local Authority and Teaching Unions.  Please be aware that guidance is being updated, sometimes daily, which can make planning problematic.
As per Government guidance, the return of children aged 3/4 is to be prioritised.   Therefore, if we are to open on 1st June 2020, we are aiming for the nursery to be partially open. In order to manage your expectations, we need to make you aware that social distancing for these young children is unrealistic, but we will do our best. If we are to reopen, we are planning to split the children into two groups, limiting the number of children in each group to 15. We plan to utilise the family room and the main nursery room.  Due to limited places being available we will need to prioritise children’s return.  At this stage we are planning to open for vulnerable and keyworker children as well as children accessing 30 hours funding.  Please note that there is no obligation for your child to attend nursery if you do not wish them to do so.
We are seeking parent feedback on the possible number of children who would attend nursery, should we partially open on June 1s onwards.  Therefore, could ALL parents / carers please complete the survey found here:  https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/7WLZKWD by 4pm on Friday 15th May 2020.   If you have more than one child in the setting – please complete the survey twice. It will take you less than a minute to complete and your response will be used to inform our reopening plans.  Guidance is constantly being updated so our preliminary plans may change, but we wanted to share our initial thoughts with you and gather some data as to how many children could be on our site as of 1st June 2020.
The health and safety of your child, your family and our staff is our highest priority. We will do all we can to ensure a safe environment within the limitations of this situation.
With our very best wishes and thank you as always for your continued support,
 The Tunstall Team

